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Kindergarten Class Information
Dear Parents,

Welcome to one of the most exciting years of your child’s life – Kindergarten!  This is a time of great growth, learning and excitement.  I love teaching children of this age and look forward to a great year with you and your children.  In this letter, I will cover important information about Kindergarten.

Schedule:  
Morning class:






Afternoon class

9:00-12:05






12:40-3:45

Planning days 
(last day of the week usually Fridays)

Planning days (last day of the week usually Fridays) 9:00-11:00






11:30-1:30

Kindergarten students line up outside the northwest doors by the relocatable classrooms.  I will bring them in at the times indicated above.  Five minutes later the tardy bell rings and I will take roll then send the attendance cards to the office.  If your child is late please take them to the office to check in, and then bring them to our classroom.  At the end of the school day, I will bring the children outside through the same doors they entered the school.  Please meet your children or have siblings pick them up in this area after school.  If you are more than 5 minutes late to pick up your child, your child will be taken to the office to wait.  We will not leave the children unattended outside.  Please let us know in advance if your child will be out of school for vacation or family matters.  Contact the office at 385-646-5085 if your child is ill.  Attendance in Kindergarten is critical as we learn important concepts each day.  Please go over your child’s work with them and reinforce skills daily.
What to bring:  Please send your child with a backpack and weather appropriate clothes each day. Please label these with your child’s name. If you label both clothes and backpack on the INSIDE of the item, it is readily identifiable to us, but not to a stranger.
Show and Tell:
This is an important time to help your child become comfortable in front of a group and to develop public speaking skills. Please send ONE educational item with your child (book, pictures, trophies, nature item, etc.)  DO NOT SEND TOYS.  We will have a special show and tell for toys in January.  After this special day, we will no longer have Show and Tell, but we will begin the Question Bucket.  Your child’s Show and Tell day is ________________________.
Star of the Week:  Each child will be a Star of the Week, usually during the week of their birthday. Summer birthdays will be spread throughout the year. When it is your child’s week, I ask that you prepare a poster about your child, which can include pictures of your child as they have grown, their interests, and favorite colors, trips activities and foods. Your child may tell about the poster, or you may come in with your child to do a presentation together. You may also bring a birthday (or un-birthday) treat such as a store bought food item, pencils, or stickers.  (As we have a child with peanut allergies, please do not bring food items with nuts.  Thanks!) Your child’s Star week will be  _______________________.
If this is inconvenient please contact me and we can arrange for a different week.   I will send a reminder note home the week before your child’s week.
Discipline:  Our classroom rules are based on respect, courtesy, and kindness. I work with a positive discipline program, encouraging and rewarding positive behavior.  If a problem persists, such as talking, not working, or other unacceptable behaviors or if there is a serious problems (fighting, hitting etc.), I will contact you with a note, a phone call or in person.  


If there is a major change in the child’s life, such as a death in the family, divorce, marriage, or new baby, please let me know.  These events can disrupt a child’s life and affect their behavior.  By contacting me we can figure out the best way to help your child adjust.  
Library and Computer:  We will attend the library weekly.  We will check out books and read them with our 5th grade buddies, but books will stay at school.  Our weekly computer time teaches basic computer skills and reinforces literacy and math skills.
Recess:  We have recess daily, except on short days.  Please dress your child appropriately for the weather.  Please send them in good shoes for running and playing (NO FLIP-FLOPS).  Please teach your child how to zip up their coats, put on their mittens and boots, and tie their shoes.  These skills will give them both more time in class to learn and more recess time! 
Homework:  Each month, your child will receive a homework packet. This is to be done in short 5-10 minute periods daily.  When they return the completed homework calendar at the beginning of the next month, they will receive a small prize. More information will be included in the first packet.  If your child is absent, I will put the missed work in their cubbie for them to take home.
Reading Homework:  PLEASE read and discuss a book(s) with your child daily for 20 minutes a day all year long.  We will participate in the Pizza Hut Book It program.  This program goes from October through March.   If they read and return the monthly Book It calendar, they will receive a coupon for a free Personal Pan Pizza. 
Donations:  I would appreciate it if you would donate tissues and disinfectant surface wipes (Clorox, Lysol, etc.).  I have found that these items go a long way to stopping the spread of Kindergarten germs and viruses.  Donations of zip-lock bags (all sizes) are also appreciated.
Volunteers:  We need volunteers in our class. You can help by working with individual students or small groups in reinforcing skills, playing learning games, and helping with art projects. You can also copy papers or assemble books for students. We also have some things, usually cutting or assembling, that can be done at home. So please sign up! If you or a member of your family has a unique talent, career, or hobby to share with our class, let me know.


If you are interested in being the room mom, please let me know.  

I look forward to getting to know you and your child and having a wonderful year. Please feel free to contact me about any questions or concerns you have.  









Thank you!






Corinne Schmidt
